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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
July 17, 2014
The Common Roof (165 Ferris Lane, Barrie), 12:30-3 p.m.
Present:
	Gail Andrews
	Karen Hirstwood (Past Chair)
	Kristina Veenstra (recorder)

	Marg Gallow 
	Nadia Martins
	Mary Jean Watson

	Susan Carmichael (Chair)
	Trevor McAlmont
	Deb Woods

	
	Glen Newby (Vice Chair)
	


Regrets:
	Fiona Cascagnette
	John Clarke
	Sandra Cole

	
	
	


	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	GN
	Welcome to all the members. 
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  May 15, 2014
	GN
	All approved moved by Mary Jean and second by Karen Hirstwood.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	GN
	All approved with addition of LHIN Leadership Council by Glen after Strategic Planning.  
	

	4) Vice Chair for Coalition and Co-Chairs for the Tables  (official June turnover)
	GN
	The Chair turned over in June and Glen is moving into the Chair position and Susan into Past Chair.  Thanks so very much to Susan for her dedication as the Chair this past year. John Clarke was approved at Council in May as the new Vice Chair. Many thanks to Karen for being our Past Chair this year your contribution  has been much appreciated.  
Many thanks to Mary Jean for being the Co-chair of the Planning Table. Nadia Martins is replacing her. Also, many thanks to Marg for being Co-chair of the Infrastructure Table. Trevor McAlmont has stepped forward to replace her.
	These to be confirmed and announced at Council in September.  

Final approval of Trevor McAlmont replacing Marg Gallow as Co-chair of the Infrastructure Table to be brought to Infrastructure and Council for final approval in September.  

	5) Advocacy


	GN and SCa
	Election Strategy: the strategy was delivered in May at Council. Members discussed the strategy during our Hot Topic. It was very well attended and people were engaged. 
Board to Board Forum: Susan and Glen have been moving this forward with their Boards over the last couple of months. They have had initial discussions on governance connections between Board members including the YMCA; we did do some of these evenings and we need to have another one. The Coalition needs to be discussed more with Board members so they understand who and what we are. The ministry is coming to us in many different ways regarding funding so it is important that our governance people get more connected with the Coalition. There is much interest and the thought is the possibility of bringing a small group of board members together (not all member organizations) in November for a dinner or breakfast and information session; agenda to include an understanding of what the Coalition is about, use Imagine Canada (YMCA) creditation information, developmental assets and networking with small group discussion.  
	We need to ensure that the Hot Topics for Council continue to be highly engaging of all members.
This table to discuss which board member/organizations will be invited including New Path, CAS, SMDHU and YMCA. A call-out to go out to all members with reminders to some key members if necessary.  Cost for meal, venue and extra resource time will be needed for this. Infrastructure Table to discuss what may be available in the Coalition budget. 
Kristina to move November Council to the first week of December. 

	6) Strategic Planning
	Deb/Kristina
	Kristina spoke to Michael Ungar and he would alter this presentation to the audience of Council members/executives about children, youth and families. Further to our May meeting he is available to come September 25 and October 7 for a day with Council members and front-line staff. Members felt we already have a lot going on, we are not far enough into the plan. Michael is coming for the CMHO conference in Toronto in November so this may be an option. 
Theme #3: Enabling Action to Promote Change: Secretariat is to look at this theme and we need to link the 3 new resiliency outcomes into this theme. This will take some time and work will have to be done once the headline indicators have been confirmed. Copies of the most recent Strategic Plan were provided for review. Integrated Working Task Group and Planning Table have been working on their themes. Deb walked through the most recent Strategic Plan and discussed what our priorities may be so we have some quick successes and deliverables. This priority setting will come to this table in the Fall. The County is really pushing the developmental process for their strategic plan as it takes time to get measures and work in phases (Phase 1 are quick successes and Phase 2 will take longer). 
	Kristina to let Michael know we are not yet ready for a presentation in September/October. 

The updated plan to go to Council on September 25 for a broad update review of the work plans and support of the broad indicators allowing flexibility as necessary. 
 

	7) LHIN Leadership Council
	GN
	Glen has been the Coalition representative on the LHIN Leadership Council however, has a continued conflict the second Monday of the month with his Board meeting. Therefore, Glen cannot represent Council moving forward and we need another representative.  
	To be brought to Council in September to call out for a representative.

	8) Co-chair Job Description and Criteria for Motions Revisited
	DW
	Copies of these two documents were distributed to members prior to the meeting for final approval.
	All approved with small changes. To be brought to Council in September for final approval. 

	9) Meeting schedule discussion with Gail and September Secretariat meeting reschedule?
	GA
	Gail spoke to the meeting schedule of all the various Coalition meetings and questioned if we have to meet once per a month. Members discussed and confirmed that if we do not have enough agenda items then we do not meet. 
Due to some regrets already received for our September 18 Secretariat meeting members agreed to reschedule.
	Kristina to contact all members to reschedule for either September 16 at 1 or September 19 at 1.

	9) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	KV/DW
	LEAD Next Cohort:  LEAD had its final day with a Best Practices Symposium on June 13th which went very well. Kristina distributed the new brochure and registration form for the next cohort beginning September 19.  Deadline is July 31st and participants to be confirmed mid-August with an invoice sent to their organization. 
	Registration forms for the next cohort due to Kristina by July 31.  Glen to provide introduction on September 19 kick-off day. Kristina to send around the notes from the June 13th feedback day for information. 

	
	KV
	Member Fee Update: The invoicing package for 2014/15 was distributed to Council members the end of February. Thus far Kristina has received $100,500 in new member fees.  We have a few member fees not yet received. Kristina recommended calls go out to Gilda’s Club and John Howard Society (fees received but no MOA and not sure of their engagement), RVH, CCAC and Georgian College. 
	Kristina to provide Susan, Glen and John with contact information for organization follow up. 

	Planning Table
	MJ
	Admin Support: Since Kristina’s hours changed in January she was unable to continue to support the Planning Table. Therefore, Simcoe Community Services offered some admin support. This did not work out and members expressed concern that consistency and knowledge of the minutes etc for Planning is being lost. Admin support for their September meeting is needed. 
	Kristina cannot commit to working on Tuesdays starting the Fall and Infrastructure will have to discuss her hours and where she should spend her time. Glen asked that Planning find a solution for their September meeting.

	
	TM
	Poverty Reduction Presentation: Trevor joined the group and provided a presentation on the strategy. They will be looking for endorsement on the strategy at a future Council meeting as well as identifying a Coalition representative to participate on the Poverty Reduction Task Force.  
	Kristina to distribute his presentation and book the presentation in for the December Council meeting. To also go to Planning Table as an FYI. 


Next Meeting: September TBA, 1-3 p.m., The Common Roof, 165 Ferris Lane, Barrie
